Peter Lia

To: The Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA

Fax: +61 2 6277 5794

E-mail: legcon.sen@aph.gov.au

22nd Febuary  2004

Re: Submission to Inquiry into Australian Expatriates

Dear Sir ,

I am resendining my submission including the above nessecry details which are required to make this sumission valid and I trust you to keep as confidential.

I , Peter Lia, was born in Australia on the 11-11- 1965 to Maltese immigrants but had to renounce my Australian citzenship in 1984 due to the fact that I was living in Malta and attending a nursing course to be followed by employment.This would have been impossible if I had not renounced my Australian citizenship. Education costs would have been very high instead of free while employment would have been near to impossible deing considered as a forigner.

A situation in my parent's family in Malta  meant that my family had to return to Malta in 1971.

I consider myself an Australian as this is my birth place and where I was brought up as a child.

I found it strange being considered a tourist visting Australia (I have done so several times}.

Also I have strong ties with Australia-My father gave more than half of his working  life to this country, my brother lives in Australia { has dual Citizenship )

and also several other relatives that live there.

I consider this unfair and even discriminatory considering the fact that those who did not renounce Australian Citizenship and at the time and lost their other citizenship have now been granted back that citizenship from countries such as Malta, even more so that it has now been granted to those under 25 years of age.

I hope that in the near future the Australian Goverment will take action and give us the opportunity to aquire what a lot of people in a similar situation as mine had  lost  

unwillingly.

Regardless of the fact that I am not formally an Australian citizen, I consider myself to be an integral part of Australia’s now significant Diaspora.

I would appriciate any response regarding this situation to be sent to this E-mail address which is my brother's Michael who is in exactly the same situation.

Many thanks for the opportunity to contribute to the work of your Committee in this Inquiry.

Yours faithfully

Peter Lia
